
Minutes of the meeting of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 28th September 2021
Present:
Chairman: Steven Kind
Councillors: T. Sinden S. Runnett. D. Robinson. D. Mason

County Councillor: Jean Lewis.

Clerk to the Council and minutes: Sue Milligan
1. Apologies: 
Cllrs: R. Crane. R. Kavanagh. M. Evans
2. Minutes of the Meeting  
Dai Baker has agreed to translate the Minutes/documents on a monthly basis.  Cllr. Sinden to put him in touch with the Clerk who will forward future minutes and documents to him. 
3. Public Question Time  
No-one present

4. Reports

(a)     Report from County Councillor

CC had been contacted by local residents asking for her support in relation to a request made to CCC to designate a permanent Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) on part of the U2066 lane that runs between Pantybrodyr, St Clears SA33 4DS and Pantglas, Meidrim SA33 5QT.  The TRO would prohibit the use of that part of the lane by all motorised vehicles.  
CC met with the local residents and Cllr. Philip Hughes as this also affects residents in the St Clears ward.  

The part of the lane that runs through the woodland has over the last 18 months been cleared and has seen an increase in walkers which has been encouraging particularly for promoting active travel and access to the countryside. Unfortunately, the lane has also been used by motorbikes, particularly groups of motorbikes driving recklessly and at times dangerously at excessive speed antisocially, which is of increasing concern to local residents. 

The local residents are concerned that if something is not done to control the matter, the situation will deteriorate further with more and more motorbikes and other motorised vehicles (possibly 4x4 type vehicles) using this part of the lane which is not suitable for motorised vehicles, leading to a deterioration in the lane and conflict with other users such as walkers and cyclists. The antisocial nature of the motorcycling driving is affecting the amenity of the area, a danger to other users and a nuisance to local residents.

A TRO is a legal tool which allows a local authority to restrict, regulate or prevent the use of any named road.   A person who disobeys a TRO commits a criminal offence, for which the maximum penalty is currently a £1,000 fine.

A meeting with Andrew Morgan, Traffic Engineer, CCC, would be convened in the near future.

(b)  Meidrim & District Welfare Committee

Cllr Mason updated that the treasure hunt and raffle took place and a good few hundred pounds was raised. Cllr Mason
 to obtain further details and pass to Cllr Sinden.
(c)     Ysgol Meidrim

A new Headteacher, Rhys Tomos, has been appointed covering Meidrim and 2 other schools. The Key Stage 2 teacher is leaving at the end of September, when a replacement will be appointed. 
(d) One Voice Wales

No meeting has taken place yet, Cllr Runnett to arrange for details to be passed to the new Clerk. 
5. Matters arising

Traffic Management

CC had contacted Mike Jacob, Traffic and Road Safety Manager, and was awaiting his update on matters discussed at the recent meeting between himself and MCC.

Public Conveniences/Car Park
Public Conveniences/Car Park
Faded sign needs replacing – Clerk to arrange with Eagle signs for new sign, same size and position but bilingual so lettering will need to be smaller. “Car Park No H.G.V.s”
Lighting in the Public Conveniences needs to be PIR for winter.  Clerk to contact Richard Kavanagh to arrange for a quote or help in finding another accredited electrician.
Village Green

In response to letter received about disabled access MCC to investigate possibilities and obtain quotes for any work as may be deemed necessary. Clerk has sent correspondence to Miss Kim Williams. 
Bridleway Gelliwen

Ongoing. Cllr R. Crane in contact with Jason Lawday.

         Ti a Fi

Monitor situation.
Riverside Walk

Ongoing.  Chair to write letter to the Welfare Committee outlining the Chair’s proposals for obtaining grant funding to create a fenced off path along the side of the park to facilitate the completion of the registration of Public Footpath 53/37 known as Riverside Walk.
YnNi Teg Funding

Clerk to write to PRoW to expedite the works to the public footpaths 53/17 
and 53/18.  The bridge at 53/17 where it meets 53/18 has become dangerous with rotting boards and nails sticking up and erosion at the riverbank.

Cllr. Sinden received update from Martin Murray, work will commence once a Ranger is free to work on the project. Temporary repairs to be carried out to the bridge surface, until woodwork is replaced at a later date, and one or two of the handrails to be replaced. A rail to be put next to the side where soil has eroded.   
Unauthorised developments 

These have all been reported to Planning Enforcement; the Chair is still waiting for an update.
6. Declaration of Personal Interest

Cllr. D Mason - Riverside Walk
Cllr. Jean Lewis - Planning

7.  Accounts to be paid

PCs supplies £56.60
PCs maintenance £125.00
Web hosting £12.00
Electricity £70.20
Rates – awaiting updated bill
J Waters and V Morgan to be removed as signatories and Cllr Runnett and Clerk to be added. Clerk to contact Barclays to query how to arrange this.
8. Planning Matters

Plas y Dderwen – some movement here with static and container.
Drefach development – nothing heard. Cllr Sinden to look at planning portal.

9. Correspondence

(1) Kim Williams
(2) Young Farmers

(3) Western Power.
      10. Any other Business

Chair to arrange for Katie Williams Broadway Broadband rep to attend next meeting.

Traffic lights on the St Clears road to be moved before Christmas. Keep an eye.

Ivy has been cleared off local bridges to check which need repairs.

Broken down car in car park was flooded and will be removed once repaired. Cllr Sinden to telephone Barrie re: bales in field.  

      Proposed Date of Next Meeting: 26th October 2021

